
SCC Meeting 
Thursday March 12, 2020 

─​Attendees 
John Kelly Brandee Janks-Kluthe  
Sarah Kelly christine reyes 
Mike Sorensen Audrey Peterson 
Liz Gleason Kimberly Mehraban 
Laurie Shea Marcia Archer 
Carlie Moore 
Cherie Farnes 

Agenda 
START TIME: 3:17 

 
COVID19 Information (John) 

- Mr. Kelly refers to the letters sent home via the district this morning about 
COVID19 and reminds parents to look for information coming from a district 
source updating them on the district’s plans to address the safety of students and 
district personnel.  

Staffing (John) 
- Mr. Kelly updates the SCC on the new staffing plans for next year (2020-2021) 
- Washington Elementary will not be doing splits next year, and instead will have 

two grade levels that have only one class.  
- Kindergarten (2), First Grade (1), Second Grade (2), Third Grade (1), Fourth Grade 

(2), Fifth Grade (2), 6th Grade (2) 
- Ms. True will be teaching first grade, Mrs. Moore will be teaching third grade. The 

large classes will be around 30 students in size. 
- Washington Elementary will also have a half time behavior specialist and half time 

academic interventionists to assist the whole school and the larger classes.  
Trust Land’s Funds (Sarah/John) 

- SCC discusses the benefit of paraprofessionals, specifically in the large classes 
- Cherie Farnes motions to vote to fund paraprofessionals with the Trust Land’s 

Funds 
- Laurie Shea seconds that motion 



- The vote is unanimously in favor of funding paraprofessionals with the Trust 
Land’s Funds 

IB Update (John) 
- Washington Elementary has intentions to apply for IB Candidacy this year (June 

2020) 
- Sarah Kelly shows an IB Primary Years Program Overview video to help the SCC 

understand the various traits and elements of the IB PYP 
- Mr. Kelly provides a timeline for implementing this program: 

- The IB PYP is not yet an approved program by the state board of education 
- Mr. Kelly will present this program to the board to gain approval (parents 

and community members are encouraged to attend this board meeting!) 
- If approved, WE would need to apply by June 1st and pay the $4,000 

application fee 
- Once applied, WE would become an “IB Candidate School” and have 3 

years to implement changes and work towards compliance with the PYP 
program in order to become an official IB school 

Art and Culture Night (Carlie) 
- The community committee is working on planning Art and Culture night and 

would like to involve some members of SCC if they are willing 
- Art and Culture night is schedule for May 14th  
- The first Art and Culture Committee meeting will be on March 19th at 3:00 PM in 

the Art Room  
Teaching Funding Requests (Sarah) 

*6th Grade Foss Kits 
- Approved 

*Pre-K Thank you 
Upcoming Events 

MARCH 
*20th Assembly  

Thinker​: I think carefully and show initiative.  I make good decisions and I'm a problem 
solver.  

- facilities built for the Games are in disrepair and go largely unused. Some host cities 
have managed to turn their Olympics sites into tourist attractions, but for others, the 
Olympics may be an empty financial promise 

- What would you do with Olympic facilities after the Olympics? 
 
APRIL 

13th Netsmartz Assembly  
9am Lower Grades, 9:45am upper grades 

17th Assembly 
MAY 

4th-8th Teacher Appreciation Week 
29th (During the day) Field Day- school day 



29th (Evening) School Carnival- 5-8pm 
Liz Gleason motions to adjourn, Brandee Janks-Kluthe seconds the motion 

END TIME: 4:38 

Notes 

Action Items 
1.  

Next Meeting Agenda Items 
 
 


